[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]J1 J1



Reception Weekly Learning Update

21st April 2023
	Caterpillars

We read the story ‘Christopher’s Caterpillars’. In the story two guinea pigs get some pet caterpillars. They wrote lists of what they thought the caterpillars needed (they did not need some of the items on the list such as woolly socks!). We decided which items we thought the caterpillars actually needed and why and wrote our own lists. After a few weeks the characters in the story noticed that the caterpillars had disappeared. They made lost posters for the caterpillars. After reading a non-fiction book about butterflies and caterpillars we wrote some lost posters too. We had to use our caterpillar facts to describe them. 
We have read lots of stories about caterpillars and learnt about the life cycle of a butterfly 

We read a non-fiction book all about caterpillars and butterflies and learnt lots of extra facts. We compared caterpillars, butterflies and moths and learned all about their life cycle.

Later, we acted out the life cycle of a butterfly and learnt a song and dance too. Some of us even made our own life cycles in the play dough and some challenged themselves to create a butterfly and make it symmetrical on each side. 



	Numbers 11, 12, 13

This week we focused on the teen numbers 11, 12 and 13. We gathered lots of facts about each number such as whether they are odd or even, how they are composed, 1 more, 1 less, what they look like as a tally and with Numicon and how many extra toes we would need to add to our fingers! We watched the episodes 11, 12 and 13 of Number Blocks in Series 3 to help support this learning.
	Computing
Mr Buck began to introduce the children to coding this week. He explained to the children the importance of instructions and giving them in the correct order. He then taught the children how a button can be used to give an instruction, The children drew their own buttons on the i-pads which could be used to teach the actions to the song ‘Baby Shark’. 

	2D Shapes

We have been revisiting our 2D shapes this week. We have focused on the properties of 2D shapes and took part in a quiz where we had to guess the shape from the clues. We read some riddles where we had to guess the shape from the clues (properties). This led some of the children to make up their own shape riddles. They were able to disqualify shapes from the properties given. 
We talked about the word ‘vertices’ meaning the same as ‘corners’. 


	Minibeasts
This week we collected a list of all the minibeasts we know and then discovered facts about them using non-fiction books. We used these facts to make up riddles about the mini-beasts for our friends to guess. 



	Earth Day
Today we celebrated Earth Day! We learned about the importance of protecting our planet and how recycling can make a big difference. After drinking our milk, we recycled our milk bottles to make homes for the minibeasts. We also made some bird feeders out of apples and sunflower seeds.
We ended our day with an assembly with Mr Parker to mark this important day.

	Next Week: 
Next Friday is Eid day. The children are going to be celebrating Eid al-Fitr by decorating biscuits, dancing, decorating their hands with henna and much more!
 


